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Proposed Road Closure Under 
Section 38B of the Roads Act 1993 – 
Mollymook 

In pursuance of the provisions of the 
Roads Act 1993, notice is hereby given that 
Shoalhaven City Council proposes to close 
a portion of unformed road reserve known 
as Clifford Close, Mollymook, adjoining Lot 
114 DP 1228280 as shown in red on the 
below map.

Upon closure of the road, Council intends to 
sell the land to the adjoining landowner.  

All interested parties are hereby invited to 
make submissions concerning the proposal 
to the Chief Executive Officer, Shoalhaven 
City Council, PO Box 42 Nowra NSW 2541 or 
by email council@shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au 
within twenty-eight days of the date of this 
advertisement.  

Please note that under the provisions of the 
Government Information (Public Access) 
Act 2009, such submissions may be referred 
to third parties for consideration.  

Once the submission period is completed, 
Shoalhaven City Council will consider all 
duly made submissions before deciding 
whether to continue with the road closure 
proposal.  

Enquiries may be made to Council’s 
Property Officer, Natalie Smith on (02) 4429 
5506 quoting file number 72870E.


